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Dear readers,

I have the honor to address you as a chairman of the journal Advances in Electrical and Electronic Engineering, which 

has ranked among the relevant journals in the mentioned research area over the past period. I would like to thank my 

colleagues from the Faculty of Electrical Engineering and Computer Science VSB–Technical University of Ostrava for 

the offer of this function, which I want to carry out for the development of this journal and further increase of its impor-

tance for the scientific community. The Advances in Electrical and Electronic Engineering journal has become over the 

past period a respected and recognized indexed periodical, representing a significant information source for scientists 

in the field of electrical engineering, electronics, information and communication technologies, applied informatics and 

biomedicine. Allow me to highly appreciate the great work of colleagues from the Faculty of Electrical Engineering 

and Computer Science VSB–Technical University of Ostrava, who has greatly increased the importance of the journal 

and its scientometric parameters.

As I am a memorial to the origins of this journal, which originated from a modest journal published at the Faculty of 

Electrical Engineering of the University of Zilina, I have great respect for the work of colleagues from Ostrava who 

through the appropriate application of information technology greatly simplified the publishing process and enabled the 

journal to be included in prestigious databases. To this also contributed the hardly monitored quality of published 

articles and setting of high required scientific level of presented topic. I also believe that the comeback and stronger 

activation of the team from Faculty of Electrical Engineering of the University of Zilina will contribute to its further 

progress and will increase its importance as an international information source of the scientific community.

Dynamic development in the field of electrical engineering, electronics, information technology, biomedicine and applied 

informatics bring new challenges, new problems, new knowledge and solutions. I believe that the Advances in Electrical 

and Electronic Engineering journal will continue to represent in the future a searchable and trustworthy source of 

information, which will be a great help to the scientific community and will contribute to the progress in mentioned area.
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